MPH Report: November 2019

Partnerships 
I met with coordinators for two certificate programs to identify core courses that can be used in their certificates, thus allowing MPH students to double dip and not have to go beyond 42 hours. In one instance, we saw overlap in course content, and came up potential way for students in each of our certificate programs to take one additional course and earn both certificates. Thus, in the November meeting, there will be a motion to allow COMM 553 to serve as an equivalent course to PH 576. 

Earlier this fall, I reached out to the Grad School about formally identifying med school courses that we could use as electives for the MPH.  As the first class of UK Med School students are in year 2, this is when we really need to recruit them. Sadly, somewhere in all of the staffing transitions, the partnership talks were stalled/lost.  Dean Davis asked me to identify dual MD-MPH programs (which I did) and we met to discuss what this would look like for us. At writing, I’ve not heard back yet, but will follow up soon. 

CEPH
The annual report is due soon.  I’ve requested and received the institutional data to calculate our 6 year graduation rates, and have received our budget data from Aly.  I’ll include a copy of the annual report in my next report.

Curriculum Review
Before going full on with the competency alignment, we will be assessing our core courses for content. The process/forms are included in the MPH Curriculum Committee report. The plan, at present, is to internally review the core curriculum in January, and then ask external reviewers to examine different parts during the spring/early summer.  Please let me know if you have suggestions for people who can serve as content reviewers.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]We will then do the competency alignments using course revisions, with the goal of having everything completed at the end of AY 2020-21.

ILEs
I will be distributing ILEs for review in the next week or so, and will ask that we pilot test the rubric.



